

GRANDIOSE Utterings of MONACO

The Optimist Club of Monaco South - Denver, Colorado

Colo.-Wyo. District Volume 4, Number 6

Denver, Colorado August 9, 1985

Todd Olson gave the invocation today and led us in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Our two Vice Presidents both had guests today. Tom Mauro introduced his two guests, Jim Livermore and Henry Lansing and Ralph Pederson introduced Jerry McGrath, his guest for today. It's great to have all of you with us. Hopefully, next week we will see all three of you again - and with applications for membership in hand.

Board Meeting

President Bob reminded all Board members that the Board will meet Tuesday, August 13, 7 P.M. at President Bob's home. There are some important business items to be addressed and it is recommended all Board members plan to attend.

Colo.-Wyo. District Convention

August 15-18 are the dates and the place is Colorado Springs. There are a number from our Club planning to attend and be involved with our Monaco South Circus Band. Now all non-band members will be at our regular Friday morning meeting and Vice President Ralph Pederson will be the leader for the day. The week after will provide a report on the convention.

Installation Banquet

Another reminder to mark your calendar for September 27. Details will be available soon but remember the 27th on Lookout Mountain. Plan to be there and support our new officers.

Leukemia Swim-A-Thon

We received a nice letter from the Leukemia Society for our Club's support and help last Sunday. Bill Eddy and his helpers did a fine job.

Picnic Report

Curt Jefferies gave us a report on the picnic and swim party which was delayed from July to August 2. The weather was great and so was everything else.

John Young, Lt. Gov., announced that he has plenty of tickets available for the Excelsion School picnic. It is scheduled for August 25 from 2:30 to 6:30 P.M. Tickets are only See John to get your tickets.

Thank You Note

We received a very nice thank you from the parents of two participants in the Tri-Star Run, Hit and Pitch event. It's nice to know our efforts are being recognized.

Paint-A-Thon

Rugby Spoden again reminded us that we will paint soon. Like next Saturday, August 17. It will all get started at 8:30 A.M. and finishing with a big picnic at Crestmoor Park, 1st and Monaco. Oh yes, what will we paint? This year we will have a mobile home of a deserving senior citizen to paint. So get your track shoes on and get that mobile home painted. This is what is known as "Painting on the Run".

Project Business

Pat Bush again asked for volunteers to help with the Project Business. Last week he had Janet Wilhelm give us a short summary of the activity which has been well supported by our Club in the past. If you have time to participate you'll find it very reward-Pat has all the details. So think about it, decide to do it and see Pat to sign up. Do it now -- you'll be happy you did.

Golf - Golf and More Golf

Sure it's PGA time -- it's also Monaco South Tournament time. Doug Gill gave us results from the Big Mountain swing and hit (sometimes) event on August 2. In honor of that big success he has another classic set for Friday, August 23. This time it will be even higher - The Grand Lake Golf Course. The cost will be \$21.00 plus cart if you feel you'll be too high to walk. All those who want to play will meet right after our Friday morning meeting, August 23 -- but sign up with Doug before the 23rd.

Canoe Trip

Dan Senjem, who spoke to our Club last year about canoeing is putting a canoe trip together on the Colorado River for August 24 and 25. Anyone interested should contact Joe Marci.

Next Year

Tom Mauro still has a few openings on his Organization Chart for leaders of activities. If you have a favorite thing you like to do, now is your chance. See Tom and get signed up for your slot. Let's all get something we like and can do. Remember, there are over 50 activities our Club supports during the year -- some must involve you!

Program

Dr. Dave Rawlins introduced our speaker, Andre Pasque who told us all about an exiciting school, The Denver International School. It has some 95 students from Kindergarden thru Middle School. The students learn French as well as English early in their lives. The European stile of school includes a winter session at a Ski Area. The students score very high in the Stanford Achievement Tests.

Drawing

Curt Jefferies won a PGA ticket, courtesy of Tom Mauro and the pot was split between Kent Gloor and Joe Marci.

CALENDAR:	August 16 August 15-18	Debbie Oppenheim - Better Hearing II Colorado-Wyoming District Convention
	August 17	Paint-A-Thon - 8:30 A.M.
	August 23	Ed Fogel - Municipal Bonds

Bob Hugo Joe Marci Tom Mauro Ralph Pederson Pat Bush Terry Miller	President Secy/Treasurer Vice President Vice President Past President Newsletter	758-9409 771-3748 751-9300 759-3384 750-9409 759-2943
---	---	--

2

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Dave Butler	Carl Burgess
Russ Paul	Mark Campbell
Al Brunner	Bill Swigert

*		*
*	MEETING PLACE	*
*		*
*	AZAR's 7105 East Hampden Ave.	*
*	DENVER, COLORADO	*
*	Every FRIDAY morning at 7:00 A.M.	*
*		*



The Grandiose Utterings (USPS 401 730) is published weekly for \$2.00 per year by Monaco South Optimists. Postmaster: Send address change form 3579 to:
Joe Marci 4173 So. Rosemary Way Denver, CO 80237

SECOND CLASS POSTAGE PAID AT DENVER, COLO.